 ZOAR VILLAGE COUNCIL MEETING

August 13, 2019
The Zoar Village regular council meeting was called to order by Mayor Scott Gordon at 6:00 pm.
Roll Call

David Irwin

Present


Judy Meiser
Present


Kevin Martin

Present


Gayle Potelicki
Present


Hans Fischer

Present
 

Joe Potelicki 
Present
Motion to approve the 7/9/19 regular meeting minutes as received and amended was made by Judy and seconded by Hans.  Roll call: All yes. 
The following bills were presented for signature to be paid in August 2019.
Scott Gordon




      150.00        
August Mayor salary
Patricia Smith




      420.00
August Clerk

OPERS





      100.80
August Clerk
AEP





      245.36
July Street Lighting

Meiser’s Mowing Service



      625.00
August Contract

Speedway




        59.91
Fuel

Village of Bolivar




   1,312.50
June July Police

Zoar Market




      531.21
Culvert Repair

FIA Card Services



        64.32
Gravel/Asphalt Patch 

Motion to acknowledge receipt of financial statements and pay the monthly bills for August was made by Kevin and seconded by Gayle.  Roll Call: All yes with Judy abstaining on the Meiser’s Mowing vouchers. 
Public Speaks: 
Fiscal:

Patty is working on the budgets that are due to the County Auditor by September 13th.  She also has the resolution 

to accept the rates established by the Budget Commission on tonight’s agenda.
Street Committee: 
The culvert at 4th and Main is partially plugged.  David will try to get it flushed.  David is working on crack sealing on Village streets. 
Safety Committee:
Scott briefed council on a number of tree issues in the Village.  Scott will get 2 estimates for the next council meeting.  He said a large pine about 30” in diameter fell between Whitemeyer Advertising and the Schoolhouse.  The tree was not known to have any issues, but appeared to have decay around the roots.  David said it fell around 4:30AM, Friday Morning during the Harvest Festival weekend.  

A large tree at 7th and Park was removed by AEP.  Scott said anyone wanting firewood should contact the owner.  

Scott has attempted to reach the Arborist from the article in the Times Reporter with no luck.  He asked if council knew of any tree experts that may be willing to assess some of the trees in the Village.  
Planning Commission and Historic Preservation Commission:

Planning Commission continues work improving the language in the Zoning Ordinance concerning short term rentals.   Gayle asked Doug for his opinion on the enforcement of this with our Zoning Code given a person who was established prior to any changes may be grandfathered to the old code.  Doug stated the problem with Air B&B is the criminal code.  Joe Cline asked if enforcement/control could be handled through the Fire/Occupancy code for number of persons in a building.  Chuck Meiser stated the Village does not currently have a Fire Code.
HPC will meet in September.  
Cemetery Board:

None.
Solicitor Report:

Our prosecutor who handles misdemeanor, Doug Jackson, has resigned effective November 30, 2019.  Doug Frautschy will try to find a replacement.  
Mayor’s Notes:  

Hans commented that he feels the Village is slowly going into a coma.  He would like to see a brown sign on I-77 that advertises and impresses the Historic value of the Village.  Council talked about TODS signs that are on I-77.  These signs are blue and controlled by ODOT.  Mr. Eadie said he has talked with a number of people about getting a sign installed on I-77 and that Jon Elsasser approached Representative Hillyer concerning the matter.  Hans said he will talk with Jon and see what steps need to be taken next to get this process moving.  
Judy mentioned several concerns she has in the Village.  She said the Village has so many buildings in need of repair.  She said Town Hall and the Bakery need scraped and painted, the Zoar Hotel needs attention, rental properties are in need of repair, and many more.  Judy will get a list together for Patty to distribute to council at the next meeting.  

Scott talked about the progress he is making meeting with the homeowners on Hickory and Michael Lane concerning the water runoff problem.   A firm estimate (in the order of $2,000) will be obtained from Zoar Market to remedy the problem.  Scott said the solution will involve. (1) redirecting the storm drain as it leaves the Spillman’s driveway, (2) enlarging and re-grading the small storm water retention basin at the intersection of Michael Lane and Hickory Lane, (3) cleaning and re-grading the storm water drainage ditch on Hickory Lane, and (4) armoring the re-graded and drainage ditches and retention basin with rip rap for better flow and erosion protection.  Scott said the cost should be shared by the homeowners on Hickory Lane and the Village.  David said that Hickory Lane is privately owned property and the Village should not be responsible for the cost.  He also stated the USACE is responsible for the flood easement area.  

Judy stated that Hickory Lane will need a turn-around area for emergency vehicles and that the road needs a lot of repair.  The cost of these will need to be handled with the homeowners as Hickory Lane is a private drive.  
Hans asked if the homeowners on Hickory Lane still want the annexation given the increased taxes they will have to pay.

Judy presented council with a small sample of the tiny stones she is dealing with in her home due to the chip and seal installed last year.  She said the roads should have been swept free of the loose stone within two weeks after chip and seal was installed.  

The archeological study on the levee will be begin with shovel testing on 8/14/19.  There will be several small trench excavation sites and some areas will be examined with a ground penetration radar site.  The work is scheduled for completion by 8/23/19.  

Scott said there was a preliminary vibration analysis report received from the USACE wherein a Structural Accessibility Assessment schedule was presented.  All homes between 1st and 5th Streets from the levee, crossing Main Street up to the next ½ block will have foundation and walls assessed prior to any construction if homeowners allow.  The report contains a vibration analysis to evaluate the impact of the levee construction on the surrounding homes.   Scott said the biggest issue is likely settling of foundations given the sandy soil in the Village.  
There was a lengthy conversation concerning council’s decision to make the alley between 2nd and 3rd street a one-way alley.  Paul and Sandy Worley felt the decision should have been handed to the Planning Commission for study prior to the vote.  Kevin stated council discussed and voted this to be a one-way alley and that no more discussion is needed.  Gayle stated she agreed and will not change her vote.  The signs need to be ordered and installed—council has made their decision stated Kevin.  Sandy Worley stated she has watched traffic on the alley and does not see any speeding or excessive traffic.  She said she watched for three full weeks noticing only residents using the alley with the exception of one delivery and the trash service truck.  Susan Eadie said she is in favor of the one-way as it will make the alley safer for everyone.  

Kevin Martin announced he has closed his restaurant and will be re-locating out of the area.  He resigned his council seat effective immediately.  He said construction on the Tavern building will continue and he thought it would be completed in 90-days.  The owner is seeking a new operator and hopes to reopen soon.  Kevin recommended Paul Worley fill his vacant council seat.  
Judy received a complaint from a resident on 7th street concerning traffic speeding.  Scott said he will increase patrol in the area.  
Scott thanked all volunteers who helped make another very successful Harvest Festival.  He also thanked Jeff Eadie for the two large hand crafted bird houses he donated to replace the ones in the garden.  

Judy made a motion to install Paul Worley to fill the vacant council seat of Kevin Martin through December.  Gayle seconded the motion.  Roll Call: David and Joe voted No.  Judy, Hans, and Gayle were yes.  Paul Worley will hold the council seat through December.  
Gayle, Joe, and David requested a special council meeting be held on August 20th at 6PM, at the ZVFD building.  The sole purpose of this meeting was to review the issuance of a conditional use permit issued by the Planning Commission.  Patty said she would post the special meeting. 
Resolution 2019-12:  Resolution approving amounts and rates as determined by the budget commission and authorizing the necessary tax levies and certifying them to the County Auditor.  Motion to suspend the rules and regulations and pass as an emergency to meet time limit made by Kevin and seconded by Judy.  Roll Call:  All yes.  Resolution passed.
Ordinance 2019-13: Ordinance allowing ZCA to use and close streets for the 2019 Festival season. A letter dated July 12, 2019 from ZCA is an attached addendum authorizing the discharge of firearms and cannons (with no projectiles in any arms or cannons) on dates for the Civil War Encampment September 20,21, and 22nd, 2019.  Motion to suspend rules and regulations and pass as an emergency was made by Kevin and seconded by Gayle. Roll Call: All yes with Judy Meiser abstaining. 
Meeting adjourned by Hans and Judy.
_______________________



______________________
Patty Smith, Fiscal Officer




Scott Gordon, Mayor
Date:______________________
